# 臺北市立新民國中104學年度第一學期英語科九年級第三次段考

年 班 號 姓名:

## 聽力測驗 (30%)

- 、根據聽到的內容,選出相符的圖片 (10%)

2.(A) (B)

3.(A) (B)

4.(A) (B)

5.(A) (B)

### 二、選出適當的回應句 (10%)

- 6. (A) Today is not my day. I can't do anything right.
  - (B) Neither did I. It was too difficult.
  - (C) So do I. They're very talented.
- 7. (A) He is playing the online game which is popular with teenagers.
  - (B) He is going to collecting stamps from different countries.
  - (C) He is using his smartphone to look for information.
- 8. (A) That's not true. She's good at gardening.
  - (B) You're right. She was born to be a singer.
  - (C) I'm not sure. Maybe she's our new classmate.
- 9. (A) The new car is too expensive for me to buy.
  - (B) The one which is parked in front of the bank.
  - (C) The cars which have two doors are on sale now.
- 10. (A) Chatting with friends online is interesting.
  - (B) No, it's not possible to block all spam emails.
  - (C) Yes, it is. You can't go alone, or you may get in trouble.

## 三、根據對話內容,選出正確的答案 (10%)

- 11. (A) He's going to be a volunteer.
  - (B) He's going to visit his grandparents.
  - (C) He's going to play badminton with his friends.
- 12. (A) The boy is too young to help others.
  - (B) We can help others on the social network websites.
  - (C) The boy's mother decided to buy the handmade cookies.
- 13. (A) He is listening to music.
  - (B) He is playing with a ball.
  - (C) He is sweeping the floor.
- 14. (A) Only Andy's father.
  - (B) Neither Elsa nor Andy.
  - (C) Both Elsa and Andy's father.
- 15. (A) They are watching TV.
  - (B) They are making a video call.
  - (C) They are talking on the phone.

紙筆測驗 (70%)
四、選擇題 (40%)
16. Adele is a singer. Many people loves her songs.
(A) colorful (B) successful (C) poor (D) stupid
17. The man is a here. Nobody knows him.
(A) prisoner (B) farmer (C) boss (D) stranger
18. Last winter, most roads in our city were with snow.
(A) covered (B) born (C) pushed (D) invited
19. Playing with your cellphone while you are driving is
(A) serious (B) dangerous (C) rich (D) afraid
20. Eric shows great in Star Wars. He's planning to
watch all the movies of that series.
(A) popcorn (B) spirit (C) meeting (D) interest virus 病毒
21. Fiona is the computer that was attacked by the virus.
(A) relaxing (B) kicking (C) fixing (D) building
22. Many people in this small town are not rich and do not live
lives.
(A) foreign (B) sharp (C) possible (D) comfortable
23. My mom usually makes a shopping before she goes
to a supermarket.
(A) list (B) stamp (C) bridge (D) rock sleeve 袖子
24. The little girl her dad's sleeve to get his attention.
(A) baked (B) pulled (C) cared (D) noticed
25. The old house was a restaurant two years ago.
(A) led to (B) turned into (C) taken off (D) worked out
26. The boy a white jacket is our teacher's son.

- 27. Monica lost the gloves \_\_\_\_\_ her cousin gave her as a Christmas gift.
- (A) what (B) who (C) where (D)  $\times$  28. The rabbits \_\_\_\_\_ are eating look cute.

(A) with (B) on (C) in (D) of

- (A) who (B) which (C) whose (D) X
- 29. Daniel can't play soccer, and his brother can't, \_\_\_\_\_
- (A) so (B) too (C) neither (D) either 30. The apartment which \_\_\_\_\_ three bedrooms is expensive.
- (A) have (B) has (C) had (D) having 31. Paul went to a rock concert last night, and so \_\_\_\_\_ Kate.
- (A) go (B) went (C) did (D) does
- 32. \_\_\_\_ Ruby got home, her kids hugged and kissed her.

  (A) What if (B) As soon as (C) Before (D) Although
- 33. Anna isn't afraid of snakes, and neither \_\_\_\_\_.
- (A) is Joy (B) isn't Joy (C) Joy is (D) Joy isn't
- 34. This TV program is about a man and a dog \_\_\_\_\_ visit different places together.
  - (A) who (B) which (C) that (D)  $\times$
- 35. Ray: I'm going to dance in front of people later. \_\_\_\_\_.
  Hans: Take it easy. You are the best.
  - (A) Don't get mad.
  - (B) His dream has come true.
  - (C) What can I do to meet your needs?
  - (D) What if I look stupid on the stage?

#### 五、克漏字測驗 (8%)

In Taiwan, almost every child has at least a pair of shoes. However, in Africa, many children don't have any shoes and walk barefoot on the roads, so most of them are infected with jiggers from their feet. The children (36)



have jigger problem can't walk and may die from this. About one year ago, a group of Taiwanese people founded Step 30 project that (37) to send old shoes to Africa. They have cooperated with 10 schools. To their surprise, over 400,000 pairs

of shoes <u>(38)</u> since then. The volunteers went to Africa to wash these children's feet and put them on clean shoes. Besides, Step 30 project also build classrooms and teach the Africans to <u>(39)</u> by raising hens. The purpose of this project is not only donating old shoes but also inspiring next generation to help and care about others.

barefoot 赤腳地 infect 感染 jigger 沙蚤 found 創立 project 計畫 cooperate 合作 inspire 啟發 generation 世代

- 36. (A) where (B) who (C) what (D) which
- 37. (A) begin (B) beginning (C) began (D) have begun
- 38. (A) have collected (B) have been collected
  - (C) were collected (D) were collecting
- 39. (A) used to (B) take up (C) pay attention to
  - (D) make a living

## 六、篇章結構,選填適當的句子代號 (8%)



- 40. ( ) 41. ( ) 42. ( ) 43. ( )
- (A) He was a baseball player on the school team before.
- (B) He kept talking about basketball that I'm not interested in.
- (C) What happened?
- (D) We shared our thoughts with each other on the Net.
- (AB) How did he look?
- (AC) The boy was not like the one I chatted on the Net.

#### 七、閱讀測驗 (14%)

I. (4%)

Nelson community has a cooking club. Here are some comments from the members.

Thanks to the cooking club, I learned some cooking tips. I used to think cooking is difficult, but now I can cook for my family and friends.

Anthony

I'm excited to learn new recipe every week. Beef noodles and roast chicken are my husband's favorites. Claire

It's great to exchange cooking tips with others. My cooking skills have improved a lot. In addition, I made many friends here.

Justin

community 社區 comment 評論 recipe 食譜 exchange 交換

- 44. How often do the members of the cooking club meet?
  - (A) Twice a month. (B) Every month.
  - (C) Once a week. (D) Every day.
- 45. Which is NOT true?
  - (A) Anthony loved cooking before he joined the club.
  - (B) Claire's husband likes beef noodles very much.
  - (C) The members shared cooking tips with others.
  - (D) Justin made some friends in the club.

II. (4%)



- 46. What is this poster for?
  - (A) Performing magic. (B) Reading with adults.
  - (C) Building a library. (D) Looking for volunteers.
- 47. When is the reading club?
  - (A) Saturday morning. (B) Saturday afternoon.
  - (C) Sunday morning (D) Sunday afternoon.

#### III. (6%

Have you ever bought things on the Internet? Online shopping has become popular for a long time. It is very convenient to get what you want by clicking the mouse. It saves time and energy. You don't need to spend time going out, finding products, and standing in line. What's more, products online are often less expensive than they are in the stores, so you save money, too. Through the Internet, you can buy products that can't be found in the stores or in your country. These advantages are the reasons why people enjoy online shopping.

However, some items are better to buy from the real store. For example, you won't be able to know if the clothes will look good on you without trying them on. Besides, you may receive an inferior product. Because you can't check the quality in person, sometimes the item is not as good as what it look likes in the picture. But the biggest problem is the security issue. You have to leave your personal information, like your e-mail address, cellphone number, and credit card number on the Net where the hackers can get your information easily. Therefore, you are likely to be scammed or receive spam e-mails which may carry viruses to attack your computer.

Online shopping is easy and fun, but there are some disadvantages. It is important to be a smart consumer and protect yourself online. Then, you can enjoy the convenience of online shopping and keep fraud away.

energy 精力 product 產品 advantage 優點 item 品項 inferior 次等的 quality 品質 security 安全 issue 爭議 personal 個人的 hacker 駭客 scam 詐騙 disadvantage 缺點 consumer 消費者 fraud 詐欺

- 48. What is the advantage of online shopping?
  - (A) The items are less expensive.
  - (B) You can buy what you want at home.
  - (C) You can buy products from other countries.
  - (D) All of the above.
- 49. Why is there a danger of being scammed?
  - (A) The hackers can get consumers' personal information from the Internet.
  - (B) The viruses that are carried in a spam may attack your computer.
  - (C) The clothes you buy on the Net may not look good on you.
  - (D) The process of online shopping is too easy.
- 50. Which is true?
  - (A) Online shopping is difficult for everyone.
  - (B) You can try on a new skirt when you shop online.
  - (C) It is not always safe to buy products on the Internet.
  - (D) The items in the stores are often cheaper than they are on the Net.